
 
 

1001 Highland Plaza Drive West, Suite 300 
St. Louis, MO  63110 
Phone:  314.429.0100 
Fax:  314.429.0462 

 

Sent via Email 
 

December 18, 2008 

 

 

Ms. Amy Boley 

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

Bureau of Land 

1021 North Grand Avenue East 

Springfield, Illinois 62794 

 

 

 

Subject: Request for Extension 

  Response to IEPA Letter Dated November 25, 2008 

Shell Oil Products US 

  Roxana, Illinois 

 

Dear Amy: 

 

As a follow-up to our telephone conversation Friday December 12, 2008, and on behalf of Shell Oil 

Products US, I am requesting an extension in the due date for responding to the Agency’s November 25, 

2008 letter. 

 

The November 25
th
 letter provided comments on the “Route 111/Rand Avenue Subsurface Investigation 

Report” dated August 19, 2008 and the “Dissolved Phase Groundwater Investigation” work plan dated 

September 5, 2008, and requested revised documents be submitted within 45 days (projected to be 

January 9, 2009).  Due to the holidays and individuals’ vacation schedules, we request an additional 2 

weeks to respond.  You indicated this is a reasonable request.  The new due date will be January 23, 2008.   

 

If you have any questions concerning this request, please contact Kevin Dyer, SOPUS project manager, at 

kevin.dyer@shell.com (618/288-7237), or me at bob_billman@urscorp.com (314/743-4108).   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Robert B. Billman 

Senior Project Manager 

 

 

Cc: Kevin Dyer, SOPUS 

 Lance Tolson, Shell 

 


